
Dear Trinity Family,

It is with regret that I am writing to inform you that our Associate Pastor 
and Minister to Students, Rev. Claudia Grainger-Sink, has submitted her 
resignation effective July 23.  I am grateful for Claudia’s hard work and 
effort during this past year.  The past year of transition for our Student 
Ministry created a great challenge and Claudia has served faithfully.  
Claudia will fulfill her commitment to lead our Senior trip and our High 
School mission trip before her resignation is effective.  I know you will 
want to reach out to her and thank her for her ministry with us.  Please 
keep her and her husband Tyler in your prayers during this transition. 
Claudia is very gifted, and I know God has much in store for her.  In 
the next few weeks, there will be cards in the Narthex for you to use 
to write a word of encouragement to Claudia and thank her for her 
ministry with us. 

I know that many may wonder about our next steps during this interim 
period. I have met with our Personnel Committee and Student Ministry 
Committee to put in place a plan for the next few months.  We will ask 
our student intern Drew Langdon, who is a divinity school student at 
Campbell University, to serve as a part-time interim for Student Ministry.  
Drew’s relationship with our students and a familiar presence will be 
essential in this interim period.  However, we are all aware that our 
Student Ministry is a large responsibility and Drew will need our support 
and help during this period.  In addition to Drew’s responsibilities, 
our Student Ministry Committee will continue to work and serve our 
students.  We are also very blessed to have so many dedicated volunteers 
who make a difference in the lives of our students each week.

We have asked Dr. Andy Jung to serve as the minister liaison to the 
Student Ministry Committee and he will meet with the committee and 
Drew to give guidance and leadership through this transition.  Rev. 
Brooks Warren, will also be working with Drew and our leaders during 
weekly activities.  We are blessed to have so many faithful members 
and volunteers who will help us as we go through this interim process.

Our Personnel Committee will begin work on reviewing our job 
description and also creating a search team for this important position.  
We will share more about this process in the weeks ahead.

God has been so faithful to us in providing leaders for this important 

CONTINUED ON PAGE 2
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ministry.  I am confident that God will lead us to the person who will join us in 
loving, discipling and encouraging the students of Trinity Baptist Church.  Please 
make this a matter of daily prayer.  Pray for Claudia, Drew, our Student Ministry 
Committee, Personnel Committee, and our volunteers.  Most of all, pray for our 
students as they continue to grow in their faith and know they are loved and 
valued by their church.

Discipleship Classes this fall
GriefShare  |  Beginning Aug. 13  |  4:30pm  |  C101  
GRIEFSHARE is a safe and welcoming place of support.   It offers a 13-
week grief and loss support group where you will discover what to expect 
in the days ahead and what’s “normal” in grief.  Since there are no neat, 
orderly stages of grief, you’ll learn helpful ways of coping with grief, in all 
its unpredictability –and gain solid support each step of the way.  

Check website: griefshare.org or contact the church office or Larry Autry, 
Stephanie Johnson, or Kimberley Stover about attending.

Divorcecare  |  Beginning Aug. 23  |  D360
DIVORCECARE is a 13 week, video based series that provides comfort 
and hope through a support group. You will find welcome and hope while 
seeking recovery and healing after the hurt of divorce.  

Please check DivorceCare website:  divorcecare.org or contact church 
office or Shay and Jeff Greene about interest or attending.

CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1

Sunday School News
We are a group of baptized believers living life with each other in 
community, learning God’s truths and growing in Discipleship. Let 
us help you connect with a class or a group in fellowship in order 
to study God’s word together. If you don’t have a Sunday School 
class, reach out to Rev. Karen Eickhoff to find a Sunday School 

class where you can plug in.
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OUR CHRISTIAN SYMPATHIES
to TBC Members John and Lynn Collar, Jeremy and Cameron Collar upon the 
passing of Lynn’s brother, Jeremy and Cameron’s uncle Thomas B. Sumner, III 
of Southern Shores, NC, on Saturday, June 16th.  
to TBC Members Tim and Susan Robinson, Stephen and Sheridan Robinson, 
and  Brooke Robinson  upon the passing of Susan’s mother, Stephen’s 
grandmother and Brooke’s great-grandmother Peggie Wooten of New Bern, 
NC, on Monday, June 19th.  
to TBC Members Joe and Star Davis and their children Sarah (Jesse) Kitchens 
and Hannah Davis upon the passing of Star’s mother, Sarah and Hannah’s 
grandmother, Jackie Groves, Thursday, June 22nd.  

WELCOME TO TRINITY
Barbara McGloin Baptism 

July 9 - Deacon of the Week
Roger Crowder native of West Virginia, has been a member of 
Trinity since 2006. He has a son, John, of Knightdale, NC. Roger 
is a Super for Gallery Division of Drees Homes Incorporated.  
Roger is the deacon for A2C3 along with Stan Pickett.  Roger 
also serves on the Building & Grounds Committee, and 
Columbarium Committee. 

July 16 - Deacon of the Week
Sam Spilman native of Fayetteville, NC, has been a member 
of TBC since 1997. He and his wife Karen have one child, 
Rosemary, who will be attending Appalachian State University, 
majoring in Elementary Education in the Fall. Sam is a Director 
of Project Management for Duke Energy. He works with the 
Adult 4 Coed 6 SS Class. Sam also serves as SS Teacher for A4C6 
Salted Mix Nuts, TNT Leader, and Nominating Committee. 

THE NOMINATING COMMITTEE 
is currently asking leadership about returning for the 2023-2024 church year. We 

know we will have needs next year. Please consider what your role might be in 
teaching leadership. Please consider how God can use your gifts for His service.
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TBC Prayer Quilters Fabric Drive
The Prayer Quilters are accepting donations of fabric for prayer quilts! Check 

your stash or pick some up wherever fabric is sold. Fabric should be new, 
100% cotton, preferably single pre cut fat quarters, color coordinated bundles, 
or rolls of 2.5” wide strips. Donations can be placed in the bin marked “Prayer 

Quilters” located in the office. If you are interested in learning about the Prayer 
Quilters, e-mail Patty Edwards Shaver at pshaver01@gmail.com.

WE NEED YOUR HELP  
IN WORSHIP CARE

Our worship care, also known as ETC, is child care that is 
provided during each of our services. This allows parents 

and caregivers to worship while our children play, 
learn about God, and learn that church is a safe place 

where they are loved. This such a VITAL ministry for our 
families with children birth to age four. 

The other good part? You are serving  
FOUR times a year for ONE hour!

We offer ETC during both our  
8:45 service and our 10:55 service. 
Scan the QR to sign up!

If you already serve you do not need to sign up!
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TBC LIBRARY NEWS
THE BLEECKER STREET INQUIRY AGENCY SERIES
The last thing Search and Rescue helicopter pilot Kacey Fairing needs upon 
returning home to Mercy Falls, Montana, is to run into her mistakes. After 
a devastating crash during her recent military tour in Afghanistan, she is 
emotionally broken but ready to start putting her life back together. She 
just wants to reconnect with her teenage daughter and spend the summer 
working as the new lead pilot of PEAK Rescue in Glacier National Park. But 
her mistakes aren’t so easily forgotten. Because Ben King is also back in 
town. Country music star Ben King abandoned his past when he moved to 
Nashville thirteen years ago to start his career. He hoped to heal his broken 
heart, caused by losing the woman he loved. But when his father is injured, 
Ben is called home to help manage PEAK Rescue during his recovery. He 
doesn’t realize his father has ulterior motives until his old flame, Kacey, 
walks into his house and back into his heart. Now, with Mercy Falls in a 
state of emergency due to flash floods, Kacey and Ben will have to work 
together to save lives. But when secrets are uncovered and old hurts rise to 
the surface, will they walk away again? Or can they find a different ending 
to their country love song? 

All six books in this series by Susan May Warren, Wild Montana Skies, 
Rescue Me, A Matter of Trust, Troubled Waters, Storm Front, and Wait for 
Me, are available on the shelf in the TBC Library and are also available as 
eBooks in the TBC Digital Library.

In order to access eBooks, you must have a TBC Library Card and request 
to be on the eBooks approved list. In order to use eBooks you will have 
to add the Libby by OverDrive app to your smartphone, tablet, laptop, 
desktop, or Kindle. If you need a TBC Library card or you need to be added 
to the eBooks list, you may call or email Ron Brown at 919-782-3957 or 
rbrown0207@gmail.com for assistance.

Caring Connections 
Grief support for church members - Volunteers needed!

Caring Connections is a lead team which supports church members who 
are experiencing the death of a loved one that is also a church member. 
We provide words of comfort and hope for one year to those grieving 
within our congregation after their loss.

Volunteers continue to be needed to align with this group as we minister 
to those in grief.  Consider inquiring or serving by contacting Rev. Eickhoff, 
Julie Lee or Kimberley Stover if interested!  Join the team of compassion!
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Please pray for our students and adults as we go to Hawaii on mission 
this coming week, July 7-14.  I will be traveling with them, and our choir 
and worship music will be left in good leadership hands while away.  We 
have been preparing to work with children in VBS as well as in missions 
projects in the afternoon.  Please pray for safety to and from NC and 
throughout our travels in Hawaii.  Your prayers each day mean so much 
to us.  God has an amazing plan for us as we seek to serve Him and the 
beautiful people of Hawaii.

Correction: The Trinity Orchestra resume rehearsals on August 2.  I will 
be going with the students to Passport Camp the week of July 26, so 
we will not rehearse that week as first planned.

Rising 6th Graders and families, we will begin rehearsals for Student 
Choir on September 10 at 6:00 pm.  This is a good time to evaluate your 
participation in our music ministry and join in the fun with our Student 
Choir.  Trinity has had a rich tradition of providing a musical group 
for our student in 6th through 12th grades, and the music we offer 
in worship is so needed.  And so are you!  Make plans for this in your 
future calendars and get involved!

Make plans for Wednesdays in the Fall 2023 Preschool and Children’s 
Choir ministry.  We will begin our choir kick-off on September 6 and 
the first night of rehearsals on September 13.  Preschool and Children’s 
Choirs exist to help teach and disciple students about Jesus using music 
as a bridge in their faith development.  Each choir has opportunities to 
sing in worship and especially for the Hanging of the Greens Service 
that begins Advent.  More to come later, but mark your calendars now!

Until we meet again!  
Steve

ALWAYS ROOM FOR YOU! 
Find your place in music ministry in 2023! If you have singing 
or instrumental abilities, we need you. We are always looking 
for more musicians to add to our worship leading ministries 
at Trinity. Consider getting involved in music ministry and 

being a part of an exciting place of ministry! 

Let the message of Christ dwell among you richly as you teach and 
admonish one another with all wisdom through psalms, hymns, and 
songs from the Spirit, singing to God with gratitude in your hearts

— Colossians 3:16
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These sessions will work in tandem with an 
episode from the show, bringing the Old and 
New Testament to life in a fresh way.  Each 

session will begin with a scripture introduction 
followed by a viewing of the show with simple 

discussion/questions around the tables.

A Zoom link will be available for any who would like to participate in  
“The Chosen” online each Wednesday.  Please let Karen, Dr. Roberts,  

or Bonnie Cole know if you would like to have the link.

WEDNESDAY NIGHT SUMMER STUDY

THE CHOSEN
6:00PM-7:30PM | FELLOWSHIP HALL

Register preschoolers and children for activities 
during The Chosen study. (Please provide Name 
and ages of children if allowed.)

JULY 5 
No study 

 due to July 4

JULY 12 
Episode 4

JULY 19 
Episode 5

JULY 26 
Episode 6

AUGUST 2 
Episode 7

AUGUST 9 
Episode 8

IF YOU MISS A WEEK, FEEL FREE TO WATCH ON NETFLIX, 
AMAZON PRIME OR DOWNLOAD THE APP.

Sunday School Leadership Celebration
SAVE THE DATE | August 13 

Lunch 12:00-2:00pm     Fellowship Hall
An opportunity for current teachers, 

new teachers and upcoming teachers! 
Let’s celebrate Teaching the word!

Register with this QR code or https://onrealm.org/ 
TrinityBaptistC/PublicRegistrations/Event?linkString=NDUw 
YWI3ZmUtMjNhNC00N2ExLWIyZjctYjAyZjAwZjJiYmYx
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TRINITY SUMMER MISSIONS

Local Ministry Partner Supply Drives
JULY 9 

Supporting Raleigh Rescue Mission,  
North Raleigh Ministries & New Life Center

AUGUST 13 
Supporting North Raleigh Ministries, Raleigh Rescue Mission,  

& TBC Care’s Local Middle School & High School Outreach

August 12-19 
TBC NATIONAL MISSION TEAM 

KENTUCKY MISSION TRIP 
Register at : https://forms.gle/nbtnpneWTuiHxDJu9  

For more information contact:  
Brenda Lowrance at bhlowrance@gmail.com 

August 20 
TRINITY MISSIONS CELEBRATION NIGHT 

6:00p.m. in the Fellowship Hall 
Come hear how God is working in the lives of our  
Trinity members through this years missions trips  

and projects!  Ice Cream to follow!

August 20-27 
FAMILY PROMISE STATIC HOSTING 

For more information contact Beth Duke:  
bethwduke@gmail.com
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DID YOU KNOW YOU DO NOT NEED TO WAIT 
UNTIL OUR MONTHLY DRIVE TO DONATE?

As you go about your weekly grocery shopping, our local ministry partners 
have certain items that are always needed. Consider adding one or more 
of these items each week to your list and drop them off in our permanent 

collection bins in the B200 hall.

RALEIGH RESCUE MISSION
Juice boxes, Individual Snack Packs

NORTH RALEIGH MINISTRIES
Jelly, Canned Vegetables, Paper Towels, Personal & House Cleaning Products

Supporting Raleigh Rescue Mission, North Raleigh Ministries & New Life Center 
Collection Bins will be located at all main entrances

JULY LOCAL MINISTRY PARTNER SUPPLY DRIVE 
SUNDAY, JULY 09, 2023

NORTH RALEIGH MINISTRIES NEEDS 
Jelly, Boxed/canned potatoes, Mac & Cheese, Peanut Butter, Diapers (Size 

5 and 6), Baby wipes

RALEIGH RESCUE MISSION
 Moisturizing body lotion, Any brand of baby wipes for sensitive skin, Any 

brand of diapers (High-needs sizes for diapers are 4, 5, 6), Any brand of 
Pull-ups (High-needs sizes for Pull-ups are 4T-5T (Pull-ups need to have 

the re-fastenable Velcro sides)

NEW LIFE CENTER, MCCREARY COUNTY, KENTUCKY
Baby Bottles  (all stages), Bottle Brushes, Walmart or Amazon Gift Cards 
for Purchasing Needed Baby Supplies (Find The New Life Center Supply 

List Here: http://hillsandhollers.org/images/NLC_Needs_List.pdf)
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SUMMER  LUNCH & LEARNS
10:30A.M.-12:30P.M.

Bring a Bag Lunch  |  Drinks and Desserts Provided 
Sign-up on the Senior Adult Sign-Up Board on the B200 Hall

JULY 18 - Keeping Your Brain Active – Tom Ogburn 
Only Retaining Fluid These Days? Get Tips and Games to Keep the Brain 
Active, Alert, and Able to Retain Information

AUGUST 15 - NC Department of Justice 
Is Someone Trying to Take Your Children’s Inheritance? 
•	 Scams and Fraud
•	 How to Identify Scams and What to Do if Scammed
•	 Keeping Information Safe

FALL RBA SENIOR ADULT RALLY
S E P T E M B E R 19   |   9:00 A. M.-1:00 P. M.

CENTRAL BAPTIST CHURCH,  |  11109 POOLE RD
Hamburger steak with gravy, mashed potatoes, 

green beans, corn muffins and desserts
Keynote Speaker: Clay Warf of the NC Baptist 

Foundation & Trinity Baptist Church Sanctuary Choir!!
COST: $15.00 PER PERSON

Sign-up will be posted on the B-200 Hall Senior Activities 
Board on Sunday, August 6 at 9:30a.m.

MIKE’S FARM
Beulaville, NC  |  Saturday, August 12  |  12:30 pm - 9:00 pm 

Join us for a trip to Mike’s Farm to see farm animals, NC Products Barn,  
plus, another Barn to shop and a bakery. Sit down dinner at 4:00pm, 

country cooking served family style. 
Sign-up Sheet will be posted July 30th on the Senior Board at B200 Hall  

Trip Leader Anita Yeargin - 919-389-1299
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Dear TBC Youth community,

You should have received an email from Dr Roberts, but I felt it was best that you heard 
it from me as well. I will be resigning from my role as Minister to Students, effective 
July 23rd. My last week with the youth group will be our high school mission trip. I am 
leaving this position with love for our little community and hope for the future.

I wanted to make something clear; your children are not the reason I am leaving this 
job. Each member of this youth group and college ministry has been the best part of 
this job. I love each of my students and will miss them. I will continue to pray for their 
lives as they continue to grow into the adults that God has called them to be. If any 
student ever needs me, please know that they can always reach out.

I wanted to take this opportunity to thank SMAC for being a group of hard working 
leaders. I especially want to thank the chair, Amanda Gayle, and secretary, Dana 
Sumner. I hope that you pray that God guides their leadership in this time of transition. I 
also want to thank the directors; Marti Perez, Beverly Munday, Laury Holley, Stephanie 
Tepper, Eddie Deyo, and Sue Glover. Each of these individuals have been so important 
to me, they are the backbone of this youth group. I pray that they will continue to bless 
our students and community, and I want to thank them for their support.

Finally, I just want to ask you to pray for our intern, Drew Langdon, that God will use 
this opportunity to help him grow into the minister he has been called to be.

Thank you for welcoming me into your community. I believe that God called me to be 
here to love your students through this unpredictable year of transition, and I believe 
that the next person God calls into this position will be the perfect fit for that season. 
I pray that you will continue to learn how to love each other well. How to treat each 
other with empathy and kindness. I pray that you will offer each other grace and 
encouragement. Finally, I pray that our paths will cross again.

Finally, I would like to end this letter with my favorite blessing that the kids have heard 
me read 1,000 times. A Blessing to Be Who You Are;

May you know you are worthy. May you unlearn all the silence and shame you were 
taught through hints and insinuations. May you stand tall and walk proudly, delighting 
in the shape and movement of your body as you travel through the world, spirit in flesh, 
breath and dust, beloved child and Imago Dei. May the truth woven into your being find 
its way out in words and music, in dance and poetry, in loving and marching, in resting 
and tearing down. May you know your own power to speak and to listen, to make 
room for others and to claim what is yours. May you be heard. May you be seen. May 
you take up space in the world. May you know you are whole and holy, blessed and 
beautiful, bold and brave. Be who you are; it is enough. Amen

May God bless you. Your Sister in Christ, 
Rev. Claudia Grainger-Sink
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Sunday School Leadership Celebration
SAVE THE DATE | August 13 

Lunch 12:00-2:00pm     Fellowship Hall
An opportunity for current teachers, 

new teachers and upcoming teachers! 
Let’s celebrate Teaching the word!

Register with this QR code or https://onrealm.org/ 
TrinityBaptistC/PublicRegistrations/Event?linkString=NDUw 
YWI3ZmUtMjNhNC00N2ExLWIyZjctYjAyZjAwZjJiYmYx
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SAVE THE DATES
JULY 30TH- AUG 5TH  

Sunday Fellowships for 
1st-5th Graders

AUG 4TH-6TH 
6th and 7th Grade Beach Retreat

AUG 27TH 
Advancement Day Children Promote 
to their new Sunday School Classes

SEPT 6TH 
Fall Kickoff

SEPT 13TH 
Missions and Music begins!

SEPT 15TH-17TH 
Fall Retreat for Kids!
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WE NEED YOUR  
HELP IN 

WORSHIP CARE
Our worship care, also known as ETC, is child care 
that is provided during each of our services. This 
allows parents and caregivers to worship while 

our children play, learn about God, and learn that 
church is a safe place where they are loved. This 

such a VITAL ministry for our families with children 
birth to age four. 

The other good part?  
You are serving FOUR times a year for ONE hour!

We offer ETC during both our  
8:45 service and our 10:55 service. 
Scan the QR to sign up!

If you already serve you do not need to sign up!
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ROC VOLUNTEERS
MONDAY 
JULY 10
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Beverly Munday
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Pat Pierce 
Linda Perry
3:00pm-6:00pm 
Laury Holley

TUESDAY 
JULY 11
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Pat Nelson
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Brenda Lowrance
3:00pm-6:00pm 
Tish Nabors

WEDNESDAY 
JULY 12
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Mike Newton
12:00pm-3:00pm 
HL Warren
3:00pm-6:00pm 
Alan Holley

THURSDAY 
JULY 13
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Moose Beaudreau
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Pat Altman 
Tricia McCoy
3:00pm-6:00pm 
Stephanie Tepper

FRIDAY 
JULY 14
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Wayne Hill
12:00pm-3:00pm 
VOLUNTEER 
NEEDED
3:00pm-6:00pm 
ROC CLOSED

9.9.23
SAVE THE DATE

S A T U R D A Y

Register today at NH5K.com
Continuing to support the Backpack Buddies of Interfaith Food Shuttle. 
Contact Laury today if you are interested in sponsorship opportunities.

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR MEN’S SOFTBALL TEAM 
for winning the Raleigh Parks & Recreation 2023 Spring Church League Tournament!  
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MONDAY 
JULY 17
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Frank Evans
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Pat Pierce 
Linda Perry
3:00pm-6:00pm 
Alice Summerlin

TUESDAY 
JULY 18
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Moose Beaudreau
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Mark Wheeless
3:00pm-6:00pm 
Mike Newton 

WEDNESDAY 
JULY 19
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Johnny Teal
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Betsy Thompson
3:00pm-6:00pm 
Alan Holley 

THURSDAY 
JULY 20
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Moose Beaudreau
12:00pm-3:00pm 
Karen Simms 
3:00pm-6:00pm 
HL Warren 

FRIDAY 
JULY 21
9:00am - 12:00pm 
Billy Joyner
12:00pm-3:00pm 
VOLUNTEER 
NEEDED
3:00pm-6:00pm 
ROC CLOSED

We are always looking for some additional volunteers!  
If you are interested, please contact Laury at  

recreation@tbcraleigh.com.

T B C  F I T N E S S
FITNESS CLASSES ARE CONTINUING DURING THE SUMMER.

We need you, your children, your 
grandchildren to get involved in 
this awesome outreach ministry. 
Registration will begin in early 
September, but we are beginning to 
reach out to you for your leadership 
as a coach, a referee or even as a team 
devotion leader. Please let Laury know 
if you are interested or if you have any 
questions as to how you can use your 
gifts in this outreach ministry.

I would like to send out a special 
thank you to Johnny Glover, 
Drew Langdon, Charla Peel, 

and Beverly Munday for their 
servant hearts and willingness 
to be drivers for our summer 

camp trips!!!

We are fortunate to have you 
and I thank you very much!!!

BA S K E T BA L L &  C H E E R

Chair Yoga  
ANJANA 

Tues  |  5-6pm 
Thurs  |  5-6pm 

UNDERGROUND

Strength & Stretch 
MICHELLE 

Wed. 11:30am-12:30pm 
Thurs. 12-1:00pm 
UNDERGROUND

DanceIt* 
KATHY 

Tues | 9-10am 
Thurs | 9-10am                 

FELLOWSHIP HALL

Thank You

*DanceIt classes will not start until July 11
1515
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When you provide a check as payment, you authorize us either to use information from your check to make a 
one-time electronic fund transfer from your account or to process the payment as a check transaction.

Trinity Times (USPS 006-883) is published every other week by Trinity Baptist Church, 4815 Six Forks 
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STAY CONNECTED
We use social media as a tool for connecting, learning, and 
informing you about new information. All of our social media 
accounts are active and posting. We encourage you to interact 
on all platforms and with all accounts. Lets make a point of 

intergenerational fellowship even online!

Stewardship
(YTD total through 05/31/2023) 
YTD General Funds Needs (Budget)	 $1,513,541.26
YTD Operating Receipts		  $1,363,500.50
YTD Operating Expenses		  $1,315,815.85

facebook.com/trinitybaptistchurchraleigh

@tbcraleigh     &     @tbcstudentsraleigh

tbcraleigh.podbean.com

STAFF CONTACT INFO
PASTORS

SUPPORT STAFF
Jan Brown 
FINANCIAL ADMINISTRATOR 
janbrown@tbcraleigh.com

Bonnie Cole 
MINISTERIAL SECRETARY 
bcole@tbcraleigh.com

Debbie Argento 
MINISTERIAL SECRETARY 
dargento@tbcraleigh.com

BELONG. BECOME. BE.

Ashbey Jones 
FACILITIES MANAGER 
ajones@tbcraleigh.com

Bentley Williams 
WEEKDAY DIRECTOR 
preschool@tbcraleigh.com 

Laury Holley 
ROC DIRECTOR 
recreation@tbcraleigh.com

Debbie Surface 
WEEKDAY PRESCHOOL ADMIN 

Rev. Wayne Rogers 
ORGANIST

Ramona Green 
PIANIST

Barbara Bowen 
PIANIST

Dr. G. Jeffery Roberts 
SENIOR PASTOR 
jroberts@tbcraleigh.com 

Rev. Steve Byers 
WORSHIP & MUSIC 
slbyers@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff 
EDUCATION & DISCIPLESHIP 
kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Spencer Good 
ADMINISTRATION 
sgood@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Lydia Tatum 
MINISTRY & MISSIONS 
ltatum@tbcraleigh.com

Mrs. Katie Blackmon 
CHILDREN & PRESCHOOLERS 
kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Claudia Grainger-Sink, 
STUDENTS 
cgraingersink@tbcraleigh.com

Dr. Andy Jung 
RESIDENT FOR YOUNG ADULT 
ajung@tbcraleigh.com

1616


